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During recent months, HAP Committees have been 

very active encouraging collaboration with regional and 

state groups, offering informative meetings to the    

community, organizing activities, speaking with elected 

officials, and helping HAP to raise funds in order to  

improve programs. 

In particular, we want to call attention to the regional 

gathering of representatives of the HAP Committees 

who met to share  experiences and evaluate and identify 

the priorities for upcoming months. During that       

activity, we were visited by David Romero, Mayor of 

the City of Montrose, who spoke of the importance of 

working together on city projects and ensuring that the 

voices of minority groups are heard.  

Currently, our municipal governments are excited about 

including the voices of minority groups in their work 

plans, and this is an opportunity and a responsibility to 

which we, as immigrants, want to respond.  

Diversity is essential for economic 

prosperity, especially in counties 

with rural industries and expanding 

services.  

Working together to attract and   

retain this diversity is key to     

growing and improving our commu-

nities for all residents.  

HISPANIC AFFAIRS PROJECT 

HAP promotes social integration of     

the immigrant community in Western       

Colorado through leadership                

development, community organizing, 

and providing key services  

Colorado was built with Strong  
Character. Why stop now? 

“In Colorado, we give  
immigrants a fair Chance” 



 

 

HAP ~  Agosto 2015 

Strong Latino Communities 

Above: Members of the Montrose Committee during 

a gathering with representatives from the City of 

Montrose, Police Department, and Live Well on   

July 29. 

Leadership development and participation on a social 

justice movement is a fundamental part of HAP’s 

work.  Photos below: Community organizing training 

in Montrose, with support from Western Colorado 

Congress and WORC. 

Photo Below: Tom Acker, member of HAP’s Board of 
Directors and President of the Western Slope Against 
Trafficking (WSAT), speaks during a Human Traffi-
cking panel for agencies working in Denver. 

Images spreak beyond words ~ the colors of 

our diversity are the colors of this great   

country we call home. 
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HAP encourages the Department of Labor (DOL) to update the    

regulations that apply to H2A workers, and in so doing have the 

workers  be included under the labor laws that apply to foreign        

laborers working in the United States of North America  

*** 

For decades, archaic and flawed rules have permitted abuses by an industry 
that can only operate with foreign labor. HAP and other agencies and 
groups have found that this industry to often engages in human rights  
abuses that have been permuted to continue due to a lack of public aware-
ness. Serious investigations conducted by journalists and academics have 
documented these abuses. The sheep industry is the only industry in the 
United States that is completely reliant upon foreign labor and one whose 
practices disregard the federal labor guidelines that apply to all other        
industries in this country. 
An industry - that uses public lands to operate, that operates by 19th Century 
standards not requiring other raw materials than range land and keeps  
workers on duty 7 days a week, 24 hours a day on salaries of $750.00     
Dollars - does not represent the values of our culture, nor the principles    
of the free market. 
The Department of Labor (DOL) has elaborated a proposal that intends to 
upgrade the regulations applying to H2A visas. But the industry says that an 
increase in salary would require them to cease their operations. “Colorado 
raised the third-highest number of sheep in the country this year and ranked 
third in 2012 in the value of sales of sheep at $87 million. It’s difficult to  
image that every sheep rancher in the state would quit an industry with that 
kind of demand”. The Daily Sentinel, August 7, 2015. 
 

¶ HAP has continued visiting the workers to distribute food, clothes,    
and to inform them of their human rights. 

¶ HAP continues to ensure that H2A workers receive medical care when 
injured on the job. The irregularities of the current regulations to often 
result in injured workers having nowhere to turn for help when they   
can no longer continue to work. Fortunately, new Colorado laws permit 
these abuses to be prosecuted with protection being offered to the     
victims. 

We Have the Opportunity to Make a Change 

“Increase the salary?… Are you 
kidding? Add $1,200 per month 
in food… and with utilities… 
they earn close to $4,000     
Dollars a month.” - Letter to 
the Editor from an employer  

“I believe that living in jail is 
easier than living in the       
solitude in which we live.…No 
sheepherder exists that hasn’t 
cried while remembering his 
children, his wife and his 
friends …”  “I have had a very 
hard time here, especially after 
having two work accidents, 
including one while driving a 
tractor. Now I have learned 
that I am not permitted to 
drive machinery, and that I 
should receive other pay for 
doing it.”  
- Words of a migrant worker. 
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The HAP Immigration   

Legal Assistance Program, 

accredited and recognized 

by the BIA in the Depart-

ment of Justice on April 15, 

2015, is running smoothly 

and helping families       

improve their lives by 

working on their legal    

immigration status. Both 

BIA Accredited Legal Immigration Representatives  

are seeing clients weekly as more people across the 

Western Slope learn about the program, and 3 cases 

have already been approved by USCIS and closed.  

Twenty-one young adults have received assistance 

with Deferred Action for Childhood Arrivals (DACA), 

and 11 other clients have been seen for family-based 

petitions since accreditation in April. HAP is able to 

provide legal representation to low-income immigrant 

and refugee families with family-based petitions, 

DACA, residency renewals, citizenship, work          

authorization renewals and legal consultations.  

Families in need of waivers may be referred to        

reputable AILA attorneys for representation, and 

community education about notario fraud is ongoing. 

HAP is promoting citizenship and naturalization 

throughout the coming year, as well.   

The 2012 DACA program has been a significant,     

life-changing opportunity for many young people in 

our community.  A recent national study found that 

76% of DACA recipients are currently employed, with 

an additional 20% in school, alongside numerous   

other improvements made in young immigrants’ lives 

thanks to this small immigration benefit.  Millions 

more would benefit similarly if the 2014 DAPA/

DACA programs could be implemented. 

HAP Immigration Legal Program 

Helps Many Families 

75-mile Migrant Trail Walk Draws Attention to 

Migrant Deaths at the Border. On May 25, 2015, 

participants from all over North America will        

commence their eleventh, 75-mile walk over the course 

of a week to call attention to the human rights crisis     

occurring on the southern border. The annual Migrant 

Trail: We Walk for Life is a joint endeavor of those from 

both sides of the border who hail from a diversity of 

regions, faith backgrounds, ages, and ethnicities. 

Since the 1990’s, it is estimated that more than 6,000 

men, women and children have lost their lives crossing 

the U.S.-Mexico border, a direct result of flawed U.S. 

border and immigration policies. As the summer      

approaches, and Arizona temperatures enter the      

searing triple-digits, the number of migrants who will 

perish from dehydration and exposure dramatically   

increases.  

Participants of the Migrant Trail undertake this yearly 

trek to call attention to these preventable deaths.  

Before moving full-time to Crested Butte South, I lived 

in Arizona for 40 years. I walk the Migrant Trail this 

year in memory of those who have died in our deserts 

and in solidarity with those who can only enter this 

country by crossing that sun baked land. I walk along-

side people who give me hope that our border policies 

will soon become more humane. Kathy Norgard CBS 

Picture on the left: Kathy, during an Inmigrantes Unidos 

meeting in Gunnison. To learn more about her        

experience on the Migrant Trail visit: www.hapgj.org 

Migrants Continue to Perish  
in the Sonoran Desert  
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HAP Anniversary Celebration and  
2015 John Kiernan Award 

Please join us to honor: Rick Baer, Beverly Lyne, and 

the Mesa County Libraries Literacy Center,             

Recipients of the 2015 John Kiernan Award for their 

service to the Immigrant and Refugee Communities of 

Western   Colorado. 

Saturday, September 19 at 5:30-7:30 pm., Immaculate Heart 

of Mary Catholic Church, Grand Junction. Tickets: $15.00 - 

Includes Authentic Mexican Dinner (Pork or Veggie Tamales or 

Roasted Chicken, Dessert) & Event. Reservations: 970.249.4115. 

Every year, the HAP recognizes outstanding individuals and 

organizations who inspire our struggle for social justice. 

Make a donation in honor to  
Rick, Beverly and the Literacy Cen-

ter: 
Donations online: www.hapgj.org 

Or Check to:  
Hispanic Affairs Project (HAP) 

300 N. Cascade Avenue Suite C4 

As part of HAP’s Welcoming Colorado effort,      

volunteers will register dozens of New Americans    

at a Naturalization Ceremony on the Colorado      

National Monument on September 16, a key event 

for National Welcoming Week and Hispanic Heritage 

Month.  HAP volunteers will also host non-partisan 

Voter Registration Drives at the Clifton and Grand 

Junction Libraries in Mesa County for National   

Voter Registration Day on September 22. HAP is 

promoting both citizenship and voter registra-

tion as part of its civic engagement outreach. 

 

Mesa County Hispanic Heritage Month Events 

 

§ September 15 at 5:30pm: Kick-off Celebration in 

Mesa County Central Library. 

§ September 16 at 10:00am.: Colorado National 

Monument Naturalization Ceremony. 

§ September 19 at 5:30 pm: HAP Anniversary. 

§ September 22 at 10am-6:00 pm,  Grand Junction 

and Clifton Libraries. Voter Registration Day 

§ September 28 at 6:00pm: Information Session with 

participation by Marillac Clinic, Housing Resources 

§ October 5 at 10:00-3:00 am: FREE admission for 

HAP families to the Western Colorado Museum in 

honor of Rich Lopez’ community service. 

Brochure with all events please visit our webs.ite 

Upcoming Activities 


